
 

 
Old Zionsville United Church of Christ 
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                                        www.oldzionsucc.org           

        Email:  ozuccnewsletter@ptd.net                                                      

 
 
  From Pastor's Desk… 
 
  When Parents Get Old 
   

   Let them grow old with the same love that they let   
   you grow… 

 

   Let them speak and tell repeated stories with the same  

   patience and interest that they heard yours as a child… 
 

   Let them overcome, so many times when they let you  

   win… 

 
   Let them enjoy their friends just as they let you… 

 

   Let them enjoy the talks with their grandchildren, because  

   they see you in them… 

 
   Let them enjoy living among the objects that have  

   accompanied them for a long time, because they suffer  

   when they feel that you tear pieces of this life away… 

 
   Let them be wrong, like so many times you have been  

   wrong and they didn’t embarrass you by correcting you… 

 

   Let them live and try to make them happy the last stretch  
   of the path they have left to go; give them your hand, just  

   like they gave you their hand when you started your path! 

 

   (“Honor your mother and father and your days shall be  
   long upon the earth”.) - God 

 

   Peace, 

   Lori 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

   September 2022 

  Rev. Lori Esslinger, Pastor  

   Office:  610-966-3436 

    Cell:  610-393-3522 
MomAndPastorToo@yahoo.com 

   ChocoLori@hotmail.com 

 

      Pastor’s Office Hours               
Wednesday, Sept. 7-10am-3pm 

Wednesday, Sept. 14-10am-3pm 

Wednesday, Sept. 21-10am-3pm 
Wednesday, Sept. 28-10am-3pm 

 

    Church Office Hours 
    Mon-Thurs 10am-3pm 
(please call before stopping in) 

   Office Contact Inf. 

      610-966-3601 
  ozuccoffice@ptd.net 

 Secretary 

       Brenda Seitz 
 Organist 

       David Carlson 

 Choir Director 
       Carolyn Rhoads 

 Sexton 

       Richard Shoemaker 

 Social Media Coordinators 
       Beth Massa 

       Angela Stahler 

   
   Consistory Officers 

President 

      Kathy Latshaw 
Vice President 

      Jan Strobel 

Secretary 

      Mark Weaver 
Treasurer 

      Robin Yoder 
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If the temperature in the sanctuary is too unbearable, 

we will worship in the lower social hall.  I will attempt 

to put signs on the front door to indicate that on the 
weeks when it happens.  

  

     Sunday, September 4 – 9:30 a.m. Worship 

     Sunday, September 11 – Welcome Back! 
                                         9:00 a.m. Sunday School   

                                         9:00 a.m. Confirmation Class 

                                       10:15 a.m. Communion Worship 

     Friday, September 16 – 6:00 p.m. Supper Club at Ozgood’s 

     Saturday, September 17 – 6:30 p.m. Ice Cream and BINGO Social 

     Sunday, September 18 – 9:00 a.m. Sunday School  

                                        10:15 a.m. Worship, Loose offering will go to Pastor’s                                                                                          

                                                  Discretionary Fund 

                                           Confirmation Orientation after Worship 

     Sunday, September 25 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                                        10:15 a.m. Worship 

                                        12:00 p.m. Brunch at Mercantile Club 

 Looking Ahead☺ 

   Sunday, October 2 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                               10:15 a.m. Communion Worship 

                                       Special Congregation Meeting after Worship 

   Friday, October 7 – 6:00 p.m. Supper Club at Bally Hotel 

   Sunday, October 9 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                               10:15 a.m. Worship 

   Saturday, October 15 – Trip to Sight and Sound Theatre to see “David” 

   Sunday, October 16 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 
                                 10:15 a.m. Worship, Guest Preacher-Jameson Baxter 

   Sunday, October 23 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School 

                                 10:15 a.m. Worship 

                                      Confirmand and Mentors meet after Worship 

   Friday, October 28 – Noon Lunch Bunch at Hamilton Family Restaurant 

   Sunday, October 30 - 9:00 a.m. Sunday School & Confirmation Class 

                                 10:15 a.m. Worship 

 
Consistory has agreed that individuals can make their own decision as to the wearing of 

masks during church services.  Offering will be collected at the door and hymnals will be 

used. We will be serving pew communion.  If you find yourself testing positive for 

COVID, please contact the church office so we can alert others who may have been 

in contact with you during time spent at church.  Thank you. 

 

 



 

 

     
    Mark your calendar for a Congregational meeting on  

    October 2nd immediately following worship to vote on  

    By-Law revisions.  Proxy Form is included with Newsletter. 

 

Our regular Fall Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, December 
4th immediately following worship.  At this time, we will discuss the 

budget, elect new Consistory members and consider any other 

business that may come before the congregation.  The Cemetery 

Association Annual Meeting will be held that same day. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News from the Cemetery Association… 

We are grateful to Mike Berger for making the Cemetery look nice every 

week.  Please take the time to appreciate the beauty of our Cemetery.  

Not every Cemetery gets this kind of TLC. 

New Cemetery Brochures are available at the entrances to the church or 

you may call the church office to have one mailed to you. 

News from Christian Ed…  
                       Come one, Come all!  

Sunday School begins on September 11th at 9:00 a.m.,         
              Worship Service returns to 10:15 a.m.  

September 11 at 9:00 a.m. will be our first day back with 
Sunday School and our Fall schedule!   

Sunday School is open to all children who would like to participate.  Children can start 

at the age of two or when they are potty trained.  Classes are held in the lower level of 

the church.  If you have other questions about Sunday School, please speak with Pastor 
Lori, Susan Jacobs, Patti Mittl or Deb Schoenberger. 

Our first Confirmation Class will meet on Sunday, September 11 at 9:00 

a.m. and will meet weekly at that time.  On Sunday, September 18, there 

will be an Orientation meeting after Worship with parents and potential 
mentors.  Registration is required for this so we can have enough lunch 

available.  Will end around 2:00 p.m. 

 

 

OZUCC Mission Statement 

The mission of our Church is to be a congregation devoted to our 

community where we experience and share the loving presence of God by 
teaching the Good News of Jesus Christ, by celebrating God’s Word in the 

Bible, and through loving service to all people. 



 

News from Computer and Media Committee… 

Please visit YouTube on the internet and search for Old Zionsville 
UCC.  You can watch our Worship Services Live!!!  Please hit 

subscribe so we can get to a level of getting our own name to share. 

If you are on FaceBook, like the Church page.  Worship 
Services are also streamed live on our page.  Thanks. 

You can see worship services from weeks back 

too.  Catch up on the times you have missed being in 

church! 

News from the Evangelism and Membership Committee…  

Membership and Evangelism Committee says “Thanks to all who signed up for the 

upcoming shows at the Pines Dinner and State Theatres. Tickets have been purchased 

and we look forward to some great fellowship at these upcoming events.” 

 
On Thursday, August 25th we began our fourth round of GriefShare sessions. 

Each session will be held in the air conditioned lower social hall of Old 

Zionsville UCC.  We will meet from 1:00-3:00 p.m. each week starting 

August 25th for 13 weeks until November 17th.  There is a cost of $15.00  
for the workbook but scholarship money is available (checks to be made out to 

OZUCC). The lessons are taught through interesting videos and can help us all as we grow 

in Christ. Enter the building at the office entrance or the door marked for the chair glide. 

You may park in the lot on Fountain Road between the parsonage and the church building. 

Welcome to a time of healing and spiritual growth as you move through your grief. We are 
here to walk with you on this journey. Please register with Pastor Lori in case we need to 

contact you for any changes or cancellation. Text or call 610-393-3522.  This group is 

open to all! 

 
Supper Club will be meeting again on Friday, September 16 at 

6 p.m. at Ozgood’s Neighborhood Grill & Bar, 4 Lincoln Road, 

Kutztown.  Please RSVP to Linda or Mark Weaver no later than 

Monday, September 12, 2022. 

Sunday Brunchers will be meeting on Sunday, September 25 at 

noon at Mercantile Club (cash only), 427 Railroad Street, 

Emmaus.  Please RSVP to Linda or Mark no later than Monday, September 19, 2022. 

These events are open to anyone wishing to join us for good food and conversation! 

News from our Food Pantry…   

The Zionsville Area Food Pantry is open the 2nd Monday of the month 4:00- 

6:00 PM and the Saturday of that same week 10:00 AM-12:00 PM.  Zionsville Area Food 

Pantry is located at Zion’s Lutheran Church.  Their email address is ZAFP5901@yahoo.com 

and their mailing address is P.O. Box 56, Old Zionsville, PA 18068 
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Remember you can bring items to our Church for the Food Pantry at any time.  The 

Pantry is always in need of personal care items, paper products and all kinds of non-
perishable food.  Pick up extra at the grocery store and bring it to Church.  Place in the 

shopping cart in the first floor social room.  Thanks. 

News from ATF (All Things Free Room)…   

Next giveaway will be Monday, September 12 and Saturday, 

September 17.  Extra help is always welcome and needed to sort 
through donations as they come in, as well as our distribution days.  

For more info please contact Pastor Lori (610-393-3522) or Millie. 

 

News from the FUN Group… 

Faith Uniting Neighbors 
School Supplies 

 Thanks to those who contributed school supplies.  The response 
was not as plentiful as some years, so all items donated went to Eyer 
Middle School.   

COMING EVENTS 
 

Ice Cream Social & Bingo 
 

 Come join the FUN Group for an Ice Cream Social and Family Bingo on 
Saturday, September 17 at 6:30pm.  Bring a friend to share the fun! 
 We will provide bingo markers/chips as well as prizes.  Come see what special prizes will be 
won throughout the night.  If you are interested in donating a prize, see any FUN Group member. 
 

Bazaar & Filled Basket Auction 
 

The annual Bazaar & Filled Basket Auction is scheduled for Saturday, November 12th this 
year. 
 What fun basket are you going to contribute? Would you like to have your own table 

at the event?  Contact Deb Schoenberger (610-967-5930) if you would like to reserve a 
space (a reservation form is included in the newsletter)—don’t miss out! 

Please contact Jan Strobel if you would be able to help solicit prizes in the 

Macungie, Emmaus, or Zionsville areas…a copy of the letter to solicit items from local 
businesses to be used to fill baskets for the auction is included with the newsletter.   She will 
coordinate solicitation so that we avoid approaching the same business multiple times. 

We would love to have some homemade goodies for our bake sale (we’ll remind you in next 
month’s newsletter).  Also, we could really use some help setting up tables on Friday night 
(November 11) and cleaning up on Saturday after the basket auction.  If you are able to help with 
either set-up or clean-up, please sign up with Patti Mittl. 

We will not be having an eating area due to COVID restrictions.  However pre-orders will be 

taken for sandwiches…watch for more details.  Orders will be due by October 31 and will be 
available for pick up on the day of the Bazaar between 9:30am and 12:30pm in the Downstairs Social 
Room.   
 

 

News from Music and Worship Committee… 
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Choir rehearsals will begin on Thursday, September 8, 2022 at 

7:30 p.m.   We are thankful for all of our choir members and their 
dedication.  If you would like to join the choir, please feel free to come 

to their rehearsals and give it a try.   
 

 Worship will be at 10:15 a.m. beginning Sunday, Sept. 11, 2022 

News from the Scouts… 

Our Scout Troop is active all year long.  If you know any boys or girls who would like to 
join Scouting check in with Elliott Fegley - 610-972-7869 or for Cub Scouts, Jim Cairns 

– 610-533-2797. 

The Scouts are in the process of collecting bags of clothing.  If you are cleaning out you 

may bring your bags to the church any Sunday morning or during office hours.  Thank 

you! 

News from the Windows Committee…  

Going, going …almost gone!  Four quilts have now been sold, raising 

$1,900 to benefit the windows restoration.  Details on the sale of the 

remaining two quilts will be announced soon.  Sincere thanks to the 

donor of the quilts and the folks who generously purchased them. 

The 2002 Matching Gift Challenge kicks off in September and runs through the end of 

November.  The challenge currently stands at $3,000, but there is still time to add to 

this number.   For more information on being a challenger, please see or call Pastor Lori, 

(610-393-3522), Ruth Stansfield, or Beth Massa. 
 

 

Join us on Saturday October 1 at the Upper Milford Community day from 12 

noon to 3 p.m. at the Upper Milford Township building.  Our booth will have a 
coin toss! Do you have any extra dishes or odd pieces of glassware that you 

want to share for this cause?  Extra plates or bowls?  Old vases that you 

don't need?  Please bring them to church and mark them coin toss.  We will earn a little 

money for the church and help you clean out your cabinets.   A win-win for all!  
Confirmation students, mark your calendars. This activity will count as extra credit! 

 

Time to Start Thinking About Your Annual Report – Committee 

Chairs please have your Reports in the office no later than November 6.  

Information to include should be from October 1, 2021 to September 30, 
2022.  Reports will be handed out at our Annual Congregational Meeting 

on Sunday, December 4, 2022.  Thank you! 

 

In order to be reimbursed, or to receive credit as a church donation, original 

receipts for labor and materials purchased on behalf of the church must be 

received in the office within 60 days of the date from purchase or by 
January 9, 2023 for purchases in November and December, 2022. 

 

 

 
 

 



We are asking our members and friends to not park their car by the garage/cemetery, in 

the side parking lot, this area is for our tenants use only.  Thank you. 
 

Greeters and Liturgist!  If you would like to be added to the Greeter’s List or be a 

Liturgist during Worship please call or email the Church office. 

 
Approved Consistory Minutes can be found posted on the bulletin board at the side 

entrance to the Sanctuary for anyone wishing to take a look!! 

 

Offering Box - A secure box is located in the rear of the sanctuary for you to deposit 
your offering or other important papers if you happen to be in the church when the 

office isn't open.  It has been secured to the floor and is locked.  It will be opened on a 

Sunday morning so the offerings in there can be combined with those in worship that 

day.  Thanks for your continued support of our church. 

There are two Bulletin Magnifier Sheets available for you to use in worship. They are 

the size of a full sheet of paper and can be found in the side pocket on the sound 

system.  Pick one up and try it out, then return it to the sound system after worship. 

 

     Offerings and Donations Received from August  

      General Use……………………………… $7,480.49 

      Benevolence……………………………..     497.44    
                                Pastor’s Discretionary Fund……..          0              

                                Windows to the Future……………..     675.00 

                                Parsonage Rental……………………..   1,495.00    

                                Parking Lot Fund………………………        45.00 

                                Cemetery………………………………….      285.00  
     

                                General Expenses…………………….  $15,496.66 
                                      includes gas………..$  58.55  
                                          includes electric….$298.96 

 

Please remember there is a third box on your offering envelopes should you wish to give 

offering toward our Parking Lot Maintenance, Cemetery, Window Fund, Building Repairs or any 

Property Expenses.  Just designate in what area the money should be placed.  Thank you.  
 

Thank you to our Worship Helpers!     
              

                Liturgist                   Greeters                   Altar Flowers                Bulletins 

Sept. 4         Les Schoenberger   Marvin & Barbara Kerchner       BettyLou Hartman               Linda Benner 

Sept. 11            Lee Hoch                     Peter Yeakel               Richards-Brown Family   Maynard & Barbara Dreas 
Sept. 18          Millie Kohler          Les & Deb Schoenberger             Millie Kohler                   Chester Yeakel 
Sept. 25        Pat Sajkowicz             John & Nancy Civitts          Henry & MaryAnn Heil       Henry & MaryAnn Heil 
October 2       Sherri Farrell             Mike & Diane Berger              Arlene Scheirer 

                           Chancel Flower Sponsors – September 4   Len & Judy Hoch 
                                                                                             Bob Schmeltzle 

            

    

 

 

 

 



 

If you wish to sponsor Bulletins or Flowers, please call the church office, 610-966-3601    

  or email at ozuccoffice@ptd.net.  Bulletins are $10.00, Altar Flowers are $40.00, our  

  Seasonal silk arrangement is a donation of $30.00 to our Windows Fund.  If you are already  
  signed up to sponsor Altar Flowers and would like us to use our silk arrangement please let  

  the office know as soon as possible so Brenda can cancel our arrangement with Phoebe  

  Floral for that Sunday.  Thank you!   
 

Deadline for material to be included in our October Newsletter is 
September 26.  Please place all info in the Secretary’s mailbox 

or email to the office at ozuccoffice@ptd.net 

 
  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

   To add names to our Prayer List please call or email the church office. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pancake Breakfast, 

Saturday, September 10 from 7-10:30am at Bally Mennonite 
Church, Route 100.  Breakfast includes pancakes, french toast, 

eggs, sausage, scrapple, pastries, juices, tea and coffee.  The  

cost is a donation.  Proceeds will provide funds for the long term relief efforts of the 

Mennonite Disaster Service. 
 

Music in the Park – Bally Community Park, Saturday, September 17th from 2-7 p.m.  

Music, vendors, food, foul shot contest at 4 p.m.  Benefits Boyertown Area Multiservice. 

 
23rd Annual Phoebe Basket Social will be held on Thursday, September 29 from 3-8 

p.m. and on Friday, September 30 from 7 a.m.-3:45 p.m.  This year’s Social will be open 

to everyone and help raise funds for their Community Life Program.  Daily activities 

organized by Community Life staff keep residents active, engaged, and in good spirits.  
Funds from the Basket Social will help offer a variety of programs such as arts and 

crafts, games and trivia, exercise classes and gardening.  Funds will also enable Phoebe 

mailto:ozuccoffice@ptd.net


to care for the many live-in birds and fish that are special companions to the seniors that 

call Phoebe home.  Funds also support various programs such as chair Zumba, live 
entertainment, holiday parties and summer picnics.  Flyer attached. 

 

The Upper Milford Fire Companies and Ambulance Crews are hosting a Community 

Day event on Sunday, October 1st from 12-3 p.m. at the Municipal Building, 5671 
Chestnut St, Zionsville.  Learn about services in our Community and the volunteers that 

respond to your emergencies.  Learn about how you can help, volunteer, what your 

donations are used for and how we all keep our fire service and EMS going.  Raffles-Meet 

the Fire Fighters-Smokey the Bear-Safety Information-Food for Purchase-Local Vendors 
and Nonprofit Groups.  Come out to meet your Community.  FREE FAMILY EVENT  

 

 

Questions? 

Contact us at:  

info@camelotforchildren.org 

610-791-5683 

Tickets can be purchased on their Website. 

 
 

 

The Lehigh Valley Old Time Jammers meet in the Upper Milford Mennonite Sunday 

School area (1st floor) on the 1st & 3rd Tuesdays of each month. This group of musicians  

love old time music and play the fiddle, banjo, guitar, and other acoustic instruments. 
They do not do a formal performance but just come and 'jam' (make music). If you 

enjoy this music and want to listen (or have an instrument and want to play), join us! 

 

 
Labor Day in the United States is a public holiday 

celebrated on the first Monday in September. It honors 

the American labor movement and the contributions 

that workers have made to the strength, prosperity, 
laws and well-being of the country. It is the Monday of 

the long weekend known as Labor Day Weekend and 

it is considered the unofficial end of summer in the 

United States. The holiday is also a federal holiday. 

Beginning in the late 19th century, as the trade union and labor movements grew, 
trade unionists proposed that a day be set aside to celebrate labor. "Labor Day" 

was promoted by the Central Labor Union and the Knights of Labor, which 

organized the first parade in New York City. In 1887, Oregon was the first state of 

the United States to make it an official public holiday. By the time it became an 
official federal holiday in 1894, thirty U.S. states officially celebrated Labor Day.  
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On October 2, 2022 there will be a Special Congregation Meeting after Worship to vote on a By-Law 
change.  This change has been approved by Consistory at their July meeting.  The following are 

recommended revisions to Article VII.  A and B. 
 
Current Article VII. A. (2015 Revised By-Laws) – The Consistory is comprised of the 12 voting members 
(six (6) Deacons and six (6) Elders) along with the Pastor, who is a non-voting member.  The Treasurer 
and Recording Secretary contribute to and participate in the meeting, being held to the same standards as 
the voting members.  If a voting member of the Consistory holds the position of Treasurer or Recording 
Secretary, he/she shall vote.  One half (1/2) of its voting members shall constitute a quorum. 
 
Proposed Revision to Article VII. A – The Consistory shall be comprised of 12 voting members.  If a full 
Consistory cannot be staffed, then a minimum of eight (8) voting members is required.  The balance of 
Deacons and Elders may vary from time to time; however, a minimum of four (4) members must be 
Elders.  The Pastor, who is a non-voting member, also participates in Consistory meetings, providing input 
and guidance.  The Treasurer and Recording Secretary contribute to and participate in the meeting, being 
held to the same standards as the voting members.  If a voting member of the Consistory holds the office 
of Treasurer or Recording Secretary, they shall vote.  One half (1/2) of its voting members shall constitute 
a quorum. 
 
Current Article VII. B (2015 Revised By-Laws) – Two (2) Elders and two (2) Deacons shall be elected by 
majority vote cast at the regularly scheduled annual meeting.  They shall be elected for three (3) year 

terms.  In order to provide continuity, not more than two (2) of each office shall be elected in any one 
year.  If this is not possible due to pre-term resignations, efforts will be made to return to that balance as 
soon as possible. 

The office of Elder or Deacon shall be limited to two (2) consecutive terms.  After one year elapses, they 
will be eligible again for election to office.  A member can be elected Elder only after serving at least one 
(1) term as Deacon in this congregation. 

Proposed Revision to Article VII. B  - Members of the church shall be elected to Consistory by majority 
vote cast at the regularly scheduled annual meeting.  They shall be elected for two (2) year terms.  If it is 
their desire, members will be elected to the position (Deacon or Elder) previously held at this or any other 
UCC Church.  If an elected individual has not previously served, they will be elected as a Deacon.  After an 
initial term, or any time thereafter, a person may be elevated to the position of Elder. 

A member of Consistory, regardless of position, shall be limited to three (3) consecutive terms.  After one 
year elapses, they will again be eligible for election to Consistory. 

Proxy Vote - If you cannot make this Special Congregation Meeting a proxy vote slip is included below. 
They will also be available in the sanctuary. The following rules apply to voting by proxy:  Proxy slip must 
contain your name and signature.  Slips may be returned to the church by: 

a. Dropping the slip into the silver box in the back of the sanctuary. Please place in a sealed 
envelope labeled PROXY VOTE. 

b. Mailing the slip to the church at PO Box 215, Old Zionsville, PA 18068.  Mail must be received by 
Thursday, September 29th 

c. Printing the slip, complete your vote, and scan it. Then email to ozuccoffice@ptd.net  no 
later than Wednesday, September 28th.  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Written Proxy Slip for Old Zionsville UCC Congregation Meeting 

to be held on October 2, 2022 

Name and Signature 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Please circle your vote 

Agreed with making changes to OZUCC By-Laws                YES                    NO 
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OLD ZIONSVILLE UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST 

5981 Fountain Rd., P.O. Box 215 

Old Zionsville, PA  18068 

(610) 966-3601 
 
 

 

Our 25th Annual Bazaar and Filled Basket Auction will be held on      

Saturday, November 12, 2022, from 9:00 until 3:00.  
  

All crafters and vendors are welcome to help us make this bazaar a success.  The cost for a space is 

$7.00; a space with a table is $10.00.  In addition to the bazaar, purchase tickets for a chance to win 

the basket of your choice; there will also be great food available.  If you’re interested in reserving a 

spot or know another crafter or vendor who would be interested, please return the registration form 

below with payment.  Thank you. 

(Checks should be made payable to 
Old Zionsville United Church of Christ) 

 
Any questions contact:   Deb Schoenberger 

Name _____________________________________________ 

 

Address _____________________________________________ 
  

  _____________________________________________ 

 
Telephone Number______________________________________ 

 

Email_________________________________________________ 
 

Type of Craft or Product__________________________________ 

 
Choose One:  Table & Space ($10)__________  

Space ($7)___________                               
 

 
 

 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 
 

               
5981 Fountain Road  •  P O Box 215  •  Old Zionsville PA 18068  •  Phone 610-966-3601 

 

 

 

 

 
To Whom It May Concern: 

 

 On November 12, 2022, Old Zionsville United Church of Christ is having a 
Bazaar and Filled Basket Auction.  We hope to have a number of baskets filled 

with a variety of items that people will purchase chances to win.  Proceeds from 

the Basket Auction will benefit the church and local charities. 

 
 We would like to ask your company or agency to help us with this Basket 

Auction.  You could do this by providing us with merchandise that we could 

include in a basket, a gift certificate for your product or service, or a cash 

donation that would be used to sponsor a basket.  You do not need to provide the 
basket.  We would be happy to pick up any merchandise you would donate to us.  

All your contributions would be tax deductible.  Our federal tax identification 

number will be provided, if required. 

 
If you can help us please call the church at 610-966-3601 or  

Jan Strobel at 610-653-3450. 

 

     Thank you from the 

     Faith Uniting Neighbors (FUN) Group 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



                                

Old Zionsville United Church of Christ 

September 2022 
 

Sunday   Monday    Tuesday Wednesday   Thursday    Friday   Saturday 

 

  
    1 

 
Grief Share 1-3pm 

 

 

2 
 

3 
 

4 
          9:30am Worship 

                 

5 

 
 

 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

 

6 
 

 
 

Cub Scouts  7pm 

 

7 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

8 
Grief Share 1-3pm 

 
 Choir  7:30pm 

9 
   
  
 

10 
 

 
 

11 

 9:00am Sunday School 

 9:00am Confirmation 

  10:15am Communion 

           Worship  

 

 

12 

 
ATF – 3-6pm 

    

Boy Scouts  6pm 

 

 

13 

 

 
  

Cub Scouts 7pm  

 

14 
Pastor Lori  
Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

Finance  7pm 

 

5  

 

Grief Share 1-3pm 
 

 
 

         Choir  7:30pm 

 

16  
   
 
 Supper Club 

 6pm-Ozgood’s 

17 
ATF –10am-Noon 

 

   6:30 p.m. 
  Ice Cream 

      Social 

18 

         9:00am Sunday School 

        9:00am Confirmation 

         10:15am Worship 

         Pastor’s Discretionary 

    Fund Collection 

Confirmation Orientation 

          after Worship 

 

19 

 

 
Boy Scouts  6pm 

IT   7pm 

20 

 

 
Consistory  7pm 

21 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

 

22 
Grief Share 1-3pm 

 

         Choir  7:30pm 

 

23 
 
 
 

24 
 

25  
        9:30am Worship 

 Brunch after Worship 

   Mercantile Club 

  

26 

 

 
 

Boy Scouts  6pm 

27 

 
 
 

Cub Scouts  7pm 

Outlook 7pm 

28 
Pastor Lori  

Office Hours 
10am-3pm  

 

Cemetery 7pm 

29 
Grief Share 1-3pm 

 

 
         Choir  7:30pm 

30  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


